
HII  Announces  Leadership
Changes  to  Submarine
Construction Programs
NEWPORT  NEWS,  Va.  —  Huntington  Ingalls  Industries  (HII)
announced in an Aug. 22 release leadership changes to the
submarine  construction  programs  at  its  Newport  News
Shipbuilding  division.

Jason Ward has been promoted to vice president of Columbia-
class submarine construction. Dave Bolcar, who served as vice
president of all submarine construction, encompassing both the
Virginia- and Columbia-class submarine programs, has assumed
the  role  of  vice  president  of  Virginia-class  submarine
construction.

“These  changes  reflect  the  significant  growth  and
opportunities our submarine programs bring to the business,”
said Newport News Shipbuilding President Jennifer Boykin. “The
Virginia-class program is one of our largest programs, and the
Columbia-class program has significantly increased in design,
planning,  material  procurement,  cost  estimating,  facility
design  and  early  manufacturing.  The  increased  scope  of
responsibility for these critical programs now requires full
and dedicated leadership attention.”

Ward, who joined Newport News in 2014, previously served as
director of Columbia-class submarine construction, where he
has  responsibility  for  the  design,  engineering,  program
management,  planning  and  construction  of  the  Navy’s  next
ballistic-missile submarine. He has held several leadership
positions,  including  director  of  integrated  digital
shipbuilding and program manager of AP1000 shield building
fabrication at Newport News Industrial. Ward earned an MBA
from the College of William and Mary and a Bachelor of Science
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degree  in  mechanical  engineering  from  Pennsylvania  State
University.

Bolcar joined Newport News in 1988 as an engineer in the Los
Angeles-class submarine engineering division. Since then, he
has  held  several  positions  of  increasing  responsibility,
including director of the Columbia-class program, manager in
Ford-class component engineering and Columbia-class propulsion
engineering,  and  director  of  submarine  engineering.  Bolcar
earned  a  bachelor’s  degree  in  mechanical  engineering  from
Pennsylvania State University.

Both will report to Ken Mahler, Newport News’ vice president
of Navy programs.


